
Deputation: Items 2 & 3 – September 15, 2020. 

Mayor Bevilacqua, Members of Council, City staff, and residents of Vaughan, 

I am here today to say the following. The Weston 7 Secondary Plan has not been enacted at this time. 

Residents in Vaughan have been consulting with third party consultants and city staff for two years on 

the secondary plan. Are we meaning to throw that consultation away in order to implement forced ideas 

and visions from two developers who are looking to exploit these lands for maximum profit and 

incentives by the government? Item #2’s application is requesting four 40+ storey condominiums, but 

the Weston 7 Secondary Plan has a proposed the applicant’s land is to be designated as a mid-rise 

community in the draft plan. Item 3’s application is proposing a massive condominium community with 

ELEVEN 8-12 storey condominiums and four 40+ storey condominiums when most of the applicant’s 

land is proposed to have community commercial mixed-use according to the City’s draft plan. These 

applications have no urgency to be accepted at this time. 

The public process of implementing a secondary plan should be respected and adhered to in order to 

keep balance in the plan. The plan is not complete and should be considered when making your decision 

today. Two years of public consultations, spending taxpayer dollars on third party consultants all for 

what? So these developers can just walk in and force their visions on us?  

I make mention to the picture in the final report for phase one. Keeping to this plan would help this 

area, and I am quoting the Weston 7 Vision Statement, “strive to be a low-carbon, healthy community.” 

Adding higher density than what is appropriate and compatible to the plan will increase the carbon 

footprint of the area and cause a massive increase in traffic and pollution in the area.  If these 

applications are approved, just the northeast corner will house 9,000-18,000 new residents. These 

numbers, once the entire area is completed, may match or surpass the VMC density numbers just by 

allowing these two applications alone. This intensification is not appropriate and compatible for the 

area, which it is stated in the Weston & 7 Secondary Plan final report. 

I am ultimately requesting council either to defer this vote until the Weston 7 Secondary Plan is 

implemented in its entirety, or not accept items 2 & 3 today. The Weston & 7 Secondary Plan will 

provide the template of what is to be allowed in this community, not the applicants. Vaughan council 

should up for the residents and their tax dollars spent on countless consultations in order for our vision 

to be implemented.  but what does this mean for the rest of us in Vaughan? Is the quality of life in 

Vaughan benefit from these developments? Does the are benefit by adding 9000-18,000 new residents 

in just the northeast corner of the area, let alone the entire secondary plan? Will they be able to live, 

play, and WORK in their communities? These are questions we should have asked earlier, but now 

council makes that decision. I truly believe these applications are not a good example of good land-use 

planning when speaking to the totality of the entire plan. 
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